Billing Business Rules


Meeting Notes


April 21, 1999





Introductions were made and then consensus of approval of last month’s meeting notes.  Two changes were made to the agenda.  An update from the MDMA sub-group was not done because the group had to postpone their meeting till a later time.  A possible conference call may take place before the next OCC meeting.  Added to the agenda, Dan Barber gave an update on what was happening in some of the other workgroups and gave examples on how they groups were becoming more inter-dependent.





Adjustments Vs Rebills





The UDCs led a discussion on the current causes of rebates and rebills.  PGE gave a handout listing the rebate/rebill root causes for both DA and bundled service customers.  SDG&E stated that they have two main types of rebills for DA customers 1.)  Estimated usage versus actual and 2.) bad data versus good data.  They also stated that they use their regular billing system for rebills and cancel by putting the negative on one bill and then rebill how ever many months the rebate was for by rebilling one month every day.  SCE stated that their causes are basically the same but there is angst in how the information is exchanged.   They put multiple months on one bill.  





After lots of discussion, the group agreed to use the following as causes (reasons) for rebating/rebilling.


Corrected Meter Read


Calculation Errors


Revenue Assurance


Rate Changes


Meter Problems


Date Issues


Other





A discussion was then held about “Heartburn Data Fields” for the ESPs for data exchanges.  The following data issues were raised and discussed.


We need a rebill code separate from the rebate


Rebates (cancels) should be on a separate 810 (Rebills not a big issue here)


Keep the date format (beginning and end dates) consistent with invoice Ids listed


We need a initiator code for service fees (UDC, ESP, N/A)


Cause (reason category) mentioned above


Start with using the older billing periods first





A small discussion was then held about some of the potential system constraints.  We agreed to do what we could and realized that there was going to be system constraints because of all the complicated  and varied billing systems that all participants have.  





Two Action Items came out of this discussion:





We are going to try and get clarification of whether or not ESPs have to pass through all rebate/rebills even though there may not be any changes to all bills.


UDCs will check on if systems can issue separate rebate (one per month) instead of inclusive.   This may affect some of the work that is currently going on in the EDI 4010.  Dawn Osborne agreed to set up a conference call on this. 


�
After Settlement Billing Issues





Discussions were held on what happens when closing customers do not notify ESPs or UDCs in a timely manner and new customers are taking service through the UDC.   SDG&E commented that they would make arrangements to make the ESP whole.  SCE & PG&E will check on this and try and frame the issues.


After discussions were held on various scenarios it was agreed that the issues still needed some framing around them so everyone could fully understand these issues.





Three Actions Items came out of this discussion and Dawn Osborne agreed to frame them.


Switching Policies


Disconnect Situations


What type on communication is needed for shut off non pay situations





Communication Issues





A brief discussion was held on some communication issue but it was agreed that whenever possible the MADEN process would take care of access issues and billing issues would come through the invoice.





One Action Item came out of this discussion.


We need to research on how we would handle day to day remittances and AR balances.  They are now on paper and can we move them electronically to the 4010.  Cynthia will work on this separately with the UDCs and update the group at the next meeting.





New Business





Janie Mollon brought up the issue about handling billing issues when SDG&E has fully paid off the CTCs.  SDG&E stated that they will most likely have a separate ESP seminar if the CPUC approves their proposal.





Janie also brought up the Net Energy Metering Proposal that is suggested for solar meters.  She agreed to frame the issue and bring it up at the next meeting.





Cynthia brought up an issues for all participants to start thinking about having MADENs produced by ESPs.





One general action Item came up from these discussions.


Janie agreed to update the issues listing, once the additional items have been framed.





NEXT MEETING





The next BBR meeting will be held in San Diego on May 19th at the Century Park office from 10 a.m. till 4 p.m.   Details for room location will follow later.














